# St Mary's Weekly Bulletin 9th June 2013

# A very warm welcome to everyone!

If you are a visitor or newcomer please introduce yourself to the clergy or a member of the congregation. Please join us for refreshments after the service.



An **induction loop system** is provided to assist hearing aid users. Please switch your hearing aid to the 'T' position.

Anyone wishing to receive Holy Communion at home, a visit or wishing to arrange a funeral please contact **David** or **Karen** directly.

**David Lawson**, Team Rector: 01923 291077 or 07939 473717

davidmlawson@btinternet.com

Karen Turner, Associate Vicar:

01442 250809 or 07899 814159 karenlfturner@talktalk.net

St Mary's Churchwardens are:

**Sue Jakeman** 01442 266299

susanjakeman@btinternet.com

Colin Rivett 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

# The Chair of St Mary's Pastoral Care Group

is: Colin Rivett who can be contacted on 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

**St Mary's Safeguarding Co-Ordinators** are: **Susan Rivett** 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

Katharine Harper 01442 264905

positivechangenow@gmail.com

**The Benefice Office** is based at All Saints, Church Lane, Kings Langley WD4 8JS 01923 266596

saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk

www.beneficeoflangelei.org.uk

**Norma Howie** is the benefice administrator, and enquiries re baptisms and weddings should be made through her. The office is open Monday and Wednesday 8.30am - 4.00pm, Thursday 12 noon - 3.30pm and Friday 12 noon - 3.00pm.

Services Today	
8.00am	NO Said Eucharist
10.00am	Sung Eucharist/Baptisms
Presiding	The Revd Karen Turner
Preaching	The Revd Karen Turner
Hymns	To be announced
Sides Duty	Jean Chrisp
Warden	Harry Graham-Brown
Reader	Peter Ward
Intercessions	Dan Shirley
Offertory	The Graham-Brown Family
Chalice	Rosemary Bladon
Organist	Adrian Fisher
Coffee	Margaret Wootton
6.30pm	Evening Prayer (said)

Please pray for Nesta Hancocks, Tony and Irene Mayes, Paul Boggis, Joy West, Pam and Ivor Stringer, Richard Wyatt, Kathryn Morgan, Sister Margaret ASSP, Molly Witts, Shirley Godson, Nancy Abraham, Doreen Crago and Riskala Dekki.

**Prayers for deanery churches this month** are asked for Grovehill Church and their Causeway Church for people with learning difficulties.

Please also pray for Alan, Bishop of St Albans; Paul, Bishop of Hertford; Richard, Bishop of Bedford; the Diocese of Norwich; All Saints, Kempston; Buzzy Bees; Two Waters and Belswains Schools; St Mary's home groups; Messy Church; St Barnabas Church, Adeyfield; spiritual writers and directors; St Francis Hospice; the government and people of Turkey; an end to the violence and oppression in Syria.

If you put cash in the collection plate and are a taxpayer, PLEASE put your collection in the Gift Aid envelope in the pew. This enables the church to reclaim tax on your offering. It is important you give details of your name/address/postcode.

# THE SECOND SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

#### THIS WEEK

#### Monday 10th

8.30am Staff meeting at The Vicarage, Pancake Lane
10.00am Working Party
8.00pm Bellringing practice
8.00pm Monthly home group with prayers for health/healing at 23 Bunkers Lane

## Tuesday 11th BARNABAS THE APOSTLE

9.00am Morning Prayer

10.00am Buzzy Bees in the Refectory

#### Wednesday 12th

10.00am Eucharist at Holy Trinity

#### Thursday 13th

9.00am Morning Prayer
9.30am Eucharist/study group
12.45pm SOLO Lunch in the Refectory
8.00pm Home group on Manorville
Estate

#### Friday 14th

9.00am Morning Prayer 10.00am Working Party

#### Saturday 15th

9.00am Morning Prayer 10.00am Saturday Cafe

#### Sunday 16th THE THIRD SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

8.00am NO Said Eucharist

10.00am Sung Eucharist/Youth Groups

3.00pm Messy Church

6.30pm Evening Prayer (said)

On Sunday 23rd June at 6.00pm there will be an **organ recital** at All Saints. The recital will be given by Nicholas King, Director of Music at St John's Church, Boxmoor. There is no charge but donations welcome. There will be refreshments after the service followed by said Evening Prayer. All welcome!

# CHILDREN'S SOCIETY BOXES

**NOTICES** 

If you have a Children's Society collection box please return it to Daphne Arnott who will be at church today and next Sunday. After that boxes should be returned to Peter Bladon.

The next **Baptism Preparation Evenings** are on Mondays 17th and 24th June at 7.30pm in the Refectory.

'Midnight Walk' for St Francis Hospice Susan Rivett is taking part in the 11 mile Midnight Walk in aid of the Hospice. If you would like to sponsor Susan there is a form at the back of church for you to sign.

### Summer Fair and Community Day Saturday 6th July 11.00am – 4.00pm

There is a box at he back of church for: prizes for the tombola, books, games, DVDs, CDs, puzzles. Plants and cakes should be brought to church on Friday 5th July or early on Saturday 6th July. Lots of helpers are required! Look out for the list at the back of church!

# Annual Quiet Day at Douai Abbey Saturday 13th July led by Bishop Robin Smith.

There are now 5 places left for the Quiet Day. To book a place please sign the list at the back of church and pay £25.00 to the Team Rector, in cash/cheque payable to Revd David Lawson. The booking is not confirmed until payment is received!